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Sunday Services ð July 2022 
 

July 3, 10:00 am             Celebrate the July 4th holiday together 
Members and friends of the UUCP will gather at Kamiak Butte for a pancake 
breakfast and hike, beginning at 10 a.m. There will be no service online or in 
our church building. 
 
July 10, 10:00 am             The Post War Years 
This summer, we are exploring our individual and collective history with a 
series we are calling "Time Travelers." We'll begin this Sunday with the post-
WWII years. How did your family experience the 50s? Can you still see the 
effects of this era in our society or families today? 
 
July 17, 10:00 am               The Sixties 
Bob Dylan defined the decade with one line in a song: "The times they are a-
changin'." How did this decade change you - or set the stage for your eventual 
arrival? What did our society gain or lose during this time? The 60s changed 
nearly everyone, including our UU faith. 
 
July 31, 10:00 am             The Seventies 
Were you alive in the 70s? What memories of this tie do you have? If you 
weren't born yet, what stories do you hear from this time? Personal histories 
are deeply entwined with collective histories and we continue to tell stories 
about things that matter, even 50 years later. 
 
July 31, 10:00 am               The Eighties 
This decade is not recent history but neither is it the distant past. It's not hard 
to draw a line from personal computers, the Moral Majority and AIDS to life 
today. How do the 80s live on in you? How did the 80s change our lives? 

A Plea for Our Month of Sundays Program 

We have been lucky to be able to meet virtually in this era of self-quarantine and social isolation. I want to remind 
you of our mission to minister to the needs of people in our community who are struggling in these times because of 
loss of income, food insufficiency because of loss of school lunches and breakfasts, loss of social services, illness and 
other things we canôt even imagine. As part of our mission to be of help, we collect money every Sunday and give it to 
local agencies who work to meet these needs. Since we do not have a collection in our virtual services, we need to help 
by sending checks and cash to the church office to support our Month of Sundays program. Please indicate on your 
check or cash envelope that it is to go to the Month of Sundays program. Thank you for caring. 

—Mary Jo Hamilton 

Grief Support Group 
Grief comes to everyone at some point in life. If you are grieving, you 

are welcome to join our Grief group, which meets on the first Monday of the 
month from 6:00-7:00 pm. Everyone is welcome. 
Grief Group is taking a break for the summer, and will return in the 

fall, hopefully in person. 
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Ministerôs PagesðMinisterôs Musings & Church Chat 

Will return in August after Rev. Elizabethôs vacation. 

UUCP Staff Information 
 

Rev. Dr. Elizabeth Stevens, Minister 
On vacation for the month of July 
 

Ginger Yoder, Director of Lifespan Religious Exploration 
On vacation for the month of July 
 

Ryan Urie, Family Ministries Assistant 
Email:  traigo12@gmail.com 
 

 

Summer Stevens, Administrative Secretary — office now 
in the Methodist Church 
Phone:  208-882-4328 
Email:  uuchurch@palouseuu.org 
Office Hours:  Tuesday & Thursday 2:30-4:30 
 

Sam Welsh, Music Director  musicdirector@palouseuu.org 

2022 UUCP Board 

PresidentðJudy Brown 
Vice Presidentðvacant 

Recording SecretaryðDian Prorak 
 

Fran Rodriguez 
Hydee Becker 
Kat Clancy 

Duane DeTemple 
Marcus Smith 

 

Treasurers:   
Judy LaLonde & Sue Engels 

Be a Part of Our Summer Services 
Dear ones, 
The worship committee is excited to be planning lay led summer services for the first time in two years. 

We are happy to be returning to the sanctuary and excited by the challenge of making meaningful experiences 
for those joining us virtually as well as in person. 

And we could use your help. 
Our theme for the summer is to explore our individual and collective history, as UUs and as humans, as 

weôve traveled through the years. Starting July 10 each service will focus on an era or decade, and we are hop-
ing that members of the congregation will contribute their recollections and photos so that we can make our 
times come alive. 

Here are the Time Traveler services weôre planning: July 10: Post War years 
               July 17: The Sixties 
               July 24: The Seventies 
               July 31: The Eighties 
               August 7: The Nineties 
               (And weôll get to the 21st century soon!) 
 
We are looking for several people each week willing to share their thoughts on this question:  What hap-

pened in the era/decade that led you to the place you are now? We will share some of the responses via re-
cording and some live. 

Weôd also love your photos! 
And your written answer to this question:  What is your quintessential memory from the decade? 
Please email us to let us know if you are willing and able to be a part of these services. 
And please share your photographs and written memories! You can email peggy@jenkinsresearch.com

(please indicated your decade/era in the re line) or upload them directly to this link (include the decade/era in 
the document title). 

Questions? Please let us know. We canôt wait to collaborate with you! 
With care and love, 
Peggy Jenkins, Nancy Nelson and Tom Salsbury 

mailto:peggy@jenkinsresearch.com
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1Yg_XXI53tlSHxunX8uWE0ojmJzkCiKSY?usp=sharing
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Month of SundaysðBoost Collaborative 
The Month of Sundays recipient in July is Boost Collaborative – Em-

powering people with disabilities on the Palouse. FAMILIES TOGETHER 
provides help and support to families with a child who has a diagnosis of a 
disability or of developmental delay, providing educational opportunities, 
advocacy and social events. PARENT TO PARENT is a mentoring pro-
gram where the community supports new families with a new diagnosis. 
EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT SERVICES help adults with disabilities prepare for, find and maintain employ-
ment in area communities around the Palouse. PALOUSE TREASURES thrift store in Pullman, WA serves 
an important purpose as a community based, inclusive employment training site for adults with disabilities, 
and gives local residents a way to support the mission and services of Boost Collaborative. 

For more information, go to the BOOST website, http://www.boostcollaborativewa.org/ or check out 
their Facebook page at BOOST Collaborative. 

Wholly CronesðMeeting Monthly on Zoom 
Wholly Crones is a gathering of UUCP women of a certain age. We meet once a month, currently on 

Zoom, from1:30-3:00 on the first Tuesday of the month. Contact Mary Jo Hamilton if you'd like to be added 
to the list to be invited. maryjomoscow@gmail.com. 

The group has no formal structure. Our meetings begin with a quick check-in to catch up on each otherôs 
lives. If they wish, members volunteer to host a monthly meeting with ideas they select to discuss. Members of 
the group are also invited to add to our question jar, which contains questions that will lead to interesting dis-
cussions. We occasionally meet in person for a planned activity – going out to lunch is always popular. 

We are a group of friendly ñlife-experienced womenò who socialize and explore and discuss a variety of 
topics such as aging, decision making, womenôs issues, current events, medical care, priorities and spirituality 
in the second half of our lives. Anything is open for discussion. 

You would be most welcome. 

Message from the Board: 

Notice of Congregational Meeting July 10 to Elect Trustees ï Meet the Nominees 
So much change seems to be going on these days, and even the UUCP Board of Trustees has not been ex-

empted. Currently the board has two vacancies due to the impending departure of Ellery Blood, who is going to 
Indiana on a one-year work assignment, and to the sudden and unexpected death of Tom Woodrum, who was 
also board vice president. We miss Tom with his warm heart and thoughtful contributions. We wish Ellery and 
his family well on their one-year adventure, and thank Ellery for his service as board member and board secre-
tary. We have appreciated his accurate and timely minutes! 

To address these board vacancies, there will be a brief congregational meeting following the July 10 
church service for the purpose of electing two new trustees. 

Church by-laws call for all board members to be elected by the congregation. The Nominating Committee 
promptly found two members who agreed to serve if elected. The nominees are George Newcombe and Mark 
Willis, and we thank them both for their willingness to become trustees. We also thank the Nominating Com-
mittee for recruiting them. 

George introduces himself this way:  ñFrances and I have been in Moscow since 1999. We have two 
daughters in the Seattle area. We are all originally from Canada, but we moved to the United States in 1991. 
I'm a professor of forest pathology and plant symbiosis at the University of Idaho.ò 

Mark introduces himself this way:  ñI'm a biochemistry researcher at WSU and a parent, with Charla, of 
three wonderful twenty-somethings. I lived in several countries as well as the Midwest and northeast before we 
came to Colton, WA. We love living in this beautiful part of the country and have called Colton and the UUCP 
home for 17 years, though our community of work colleagues and friends cover Pullman, Moscow, Lewiston 
and the areas between.ò 

At the congregational meeting, church members will be able to vote either in person, for those attending 
church in person that Sunday, or remotely, for those attending church by Zoom. Please mark your calendars 
and plan to attend this congregational meeting and cast your votes. 

–Judy Brown, Board President 

mailto:maryjomoscow@gmail.com
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Communication & Connection 
Will return in the August newsletter. 

Ginger Yoder, Family Ministry Director 
On vacation for the month of July. 

Moscow-Pullman Meditation Group 
The UUCP's Moscow/Pullman Meditation Group is currently using alternative meeting meth-

ods—contact Ryan Urie at ryan.urie@palouseuu.org! 
You can learn more about us at nwmindfulness.wordpress.com or on Facebook at moscow / 

pullman meditation group. For questions, email Ryan Urie, group facilitator, at 
ryan.urie@palouseuu.org 

Joining a meditation group can motivate you to maintain a consistent practice! 

Want to volunteer with Family Promise of the Palouse? 

The UUCP is not able to host families until we are back in our building. In the meantime, call 
FPP at 208-882-0615 to ask about volunteering. There are lots of ways you can help support the 
good work they do. 

Navigators USA Chapter 337 Water Play Day! 

Saturday, July 16 will be our second big Navigators USA event! We'll 
meet at Wawawai County Park from 10:00-3:00 for swimming, kayaking, 
canoeing, and a variety of yard games as well as a picnic lunch. All are wel-
come. If you would like to attend or need more information, please RSVP 
Ryan Urie (ryan.urie@palouseuu.org). Hope to see you there! 

Calling All Creative UUCPôers to Design a New Church Banner 

Our church is in need of a new banner to be used at General Assembly and other UUA meetings.  The pa-
rade of church banners during the opening ceremony at the General Assembly is a GA institution and all the 
banners are displayed in a common area for the duration of the Assembly.  While we currently have one, it 
does not conform to the size standard required by the UUA.  So the Purple Paisley Quilters have volunteered 
to make a new one and would like to solicit designs from our congregation. 

Here are the basic specifications for the banner: 
1) Design must fit within a 32 in wide and 51 in long area (UUA specification). 
2) Both sides of the banner need to have a design although the back could be plain. 
3) Name of the church and location need to be on the banner. 
4) Must be a design that can be quilted. 
 

The following page on the UUA website has banner instructions and two videos of the most recent banner pa-
rades. The 2021 virtual parade starts at about 2:25 into the video. The Pacific Northwest District banner that 
the PPQ made is at about 2:56 and our current banner is at about 4:58 in this video. 

https://www.uua.org/ga/program/highlights/banner-parade 
Questions and designs can be sent to Mary George at mwgeorge4@gmail.com.  

http://nwmindfulness.wordpress.com/
mailto:ryan.urie@palouseuu.org
https://www.uua.org/ga/program/highlights/banner-parade
mailto:mwgeorge4@gmail.com
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UUCP 
Unitarian Universalist Church of the Palouse 
PO Box 9342 
Moscow, ID  83843 
 
Return Service Requested 
 
Mail Pledge Payments to address above 
 
General Church Information 
UUCP Phone:  208-882-4328 
Office Email:  uuchurch@palouseuu.org 
Rev. Dr. Elizabeth Stevens, Minister 
Judy LaLonde, Treasurer:  208-882-3556 
 
http://www.palouseuu.org 

REFUSED 
If you no longer wish to receive this 
newsletter, please check the box 
above and return. 
We pay the postage. Thank you. 

 

Would you like to receive email updates from the UUCP? 
 
 

Sign me up for the UUCP list, which receives notices of UUCP events, activities, etc. 
 
 
Sign me up for the Non-UUCP list, which receives notices of events, activities, etc. not direct-
ly related to the UUCP but of likely interest to our members and friends. 
 

My email address is:   
     (please print clearly!) 
 

Please update my email address! 
New email address: 
 
Old email address: 

 
 
Please print clearly. 
Place in drop box into church office, email uuchurch@palouseuu.org, 
OR mail to UUCP, PO Box 9342, Moscow, ID  83843 

 

 

 


